

Mt. Hood Region Cadillac & LaSalle Club Portland, OR



February 2022 Newsletter

Website: <u>www.mthoodregionclc.com</u>

Director's Message

Hello everyone,

Another month has passed and it's time to gather for the monthly meeting. We continue to meet at the Elmer's at 1933 NE 181st Avenue Portland 97230. If you wish to come early for dinner at 6pm, which then is followed at 7 with the general meeting.

We are beginning the process of planning for this summer's all Cadillac and LaSalle show in August. We are tentatively looking at an August 20th date at the Red Apple Restaurant in beautiful downtown Boring. This is the same location we have used in past years. Come join us next week as we begin building the car show event. The club is also looking for donations for raffle prizes for the car show and sponsorship of the car awards.

One last thing Johnny McCauley is working on a few car tours that sound like fun. So, attend this next meeting to hear more and he will also be getting something out to you all about them.

Hope to see you there.

Keith Stone



MHRCLC General Meeting Minutes January 27, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 7:12 pm.

Members present were Keith and Penny Stone, Bonnie and Johnny McCauley, Carol and Jerry Barteaux, Jack and Jodie Wojnowski, Randy and Sue Rohner, Debbie Dutton, Carl Johnson, Brad Groff, Mona Marsh and Orville Crull

Announcements:

- 1. The National Winter Board Meeting has been cancelled. The meeting will be a Zoom meeting held on January 29.
- 2. Registration is open now for the Grand Nationals in Lombard, IL. It is to be held on June 21-25.

Minutes of the September meeting- Jack made a motion to accept the minutes, Johnny seconded the motion. Motion passed by members.

Treasurer Debbie Dutton gave her treasurers report.

Membership- Keith reported that most of the members have renewed. He will personally call those who haven't yet renewed.

Newsletter- No report

Member At Large- Sue Rohner reported that My Father's House sent a letter thanking us for the Crock Pots and cookbooks that we gave them for Christmas. We delivered 24 to them. Jack and Jodie said that they have a large one they will add.

Bonnie said that they said that they will notify us when they have their next class, and we can come and help if any of us would like to help.

They said invited us to do a tour of their facility.

Activities- Johnny McCauley talked about the Summit Grove Valentine Brunch on Feb. 13. At this point we have 18 members signed up to go. We will need to wear masks into the restaurant, and when we get up to serve ourselves. When we are at the table, we can remove them. We can pay individually.

Historian- Carl Johnson

This month's questions-

1. What year did Cadillac produce the most cars during the production years?

Answer: 1972 Winner: Keith

2. How many were produced in 1972?

Answer: 267,782 cars Winner: No one

3. What was the last car that Groucho Marx owned?

Answer: 1973 Sedan DeVille

December winner of points for the Pink Cadillac was Campbell Munn January winner of points for the Pink Cadillac was Keith Stone

Old Business- No Old Business tonight

New Business-shop

Networking- Keith said that he got a call about a Seattle teacher who has a tumor and is dying. He would like to ride in a 1977 Hearse. He found one out of the Olympia Hearse Club. He turned this information over to the Seattle region to work out the details.

Keith is going to check out Major Murray's shop.

Carl said that for Air Conditioning work, Mac's Radiator does a great job. They are located on about 63rd and Foster.

Swap Meet- April 1-3

- We need donations of auto related items to sell in the booth.
- We need staff volunteers to run the booth.
- Please price your donations at whatever you think they are worth.
- We have a 10 X 20 booth in Building E near the front.
- Masks are required in the building and in the booth.
- Bring merchandise on March 31
- Booth needs to be tarped when the last person leaves at the end of the day.

Board Meeting Conflict-

The second Thursday is bad for Keith and Debbie because of other commitments. We need to think about this and come up with another option.

Next meeting dates:

February board meeting-? February General Membership meeting- February 24th

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 pm.

Submitted by Bonnie McCauley Secretary

Mail all correspondence to: Cadillac & LaSalle Club Mt. Hood Region PO Box 2741 Clackamas OR 97015

DIRECTOR	Keith Stone	503-203-8401	kcsmooth59@yahoo.com
VICE PRESIDENT	Carl Johnson	503-761-0185	carlj60s@earthlink.net
SECRETARY	Bonnie McCauley	503-661-3299	bonjonmc@comcast.net
TREASURER	Debbie Dutton	503-706-4843	ddoubledutt@aol.com
ACTIVITIES CHAIR	Johnny McCauley	503-789-1674	bonjonmc@comcast.net
WEBMASTER	Chris McCauley	503-936-5826	chris.s.mccauley@gmail.com
MEMBER AT LARGE	Larry Schick	503-784-1000	Ischick60@gmail.com
SUNSHINE PERSON	Carol Barteaux	503-775-7754	carolbarteaux@yahoo.com
NEWSLETTER	Rocio Baunsgard	360-606-0290	Rbaunsgard@yahoo.com

Rocio Baunsgard

Editor